Fine Arts Boosters Meeting
May 27, 2021
Gilbert High School Band Room

Minutes

Attendees: Dhuha AKkili, Laura Bernard, Jing Li, Kaaren Rogers, Jana Staudt,
Byron Tinder, Christine Weydert

Welcome:
Laura called the meeting to order at 7:00 p.m.

Review Minutes 4/28/21- Jana

Jana read minutes from the 4/28 meeting. Minutes were approved with a minor
change.

Treasury Report- Jing
Jing provided the following treasury report:
Deposits- $2,016.32 (redeemables and yard signs)
Expenses- $1,000 (scholarships)
Current balance- $51,603.95
Available estimated funds- $15,493.58

Annual filing- Jing mentioned that a form 990 will need to be filed this year
because FAB received over $50,000 in funds.

Redeemables- Leo dropped off an envelope with redeemables funds. Assistance
with redeemables is now included as a volunteer opportunity on the silver cord
list. Discussed support for Leo when he travels.

Funding Requests
Pottery wheels requested by Kristyn Leinan
This request will be covered by PPEL funds.

Year end summary of funding and graphic for boosters and district website
Laura will provide data and request to have Mike Haverdink update
and/or share the template.

All State Camp $75 reimbursements needed?

This is a possible request. Students have info on camp, but have not
yet committed.

Scholarship Committee
Report on presentation of scholarships



Christine presented $500 scholarships to 5 outstanding fine arts
students on behalf of FAB at awards night on May 5th. The recipients
were Kaisa Hatfield, Ryan Hinderaker, Emma Mostek, Megan Tift and
Ben Siegel.

Committee for scholarship process review
Laura, Dhuha, Christine, Jana, Zack Hackbarth and Kristyn Mostek
agreed to serve on a subcommittee to review the scholarship process and
make recommendations prior to the next call for applications.

5. Board Elections
The following board members were unanimously approved to serve for the
2021-22 school year:
e President- Laura Bernard
Vice President, Memberships- Dhuha AKkili
Vice President, Volunteers- Christine Weydert
Treasurer- Jing Li
Secretary- Jana Staudt
School Rep (Ex Officio)- Byron Tinder

6. Other
Ideas for next year were briefly discussed, including:
e Performance open house/coffee shop fundraiser event at the
school
e Fine arts posters
e More overall visibility/promotion on the website, at events, etc.

Adjourn:
The meeting adjourned at 7:55 p.m.

Next Meeting: Thursday, August 19 at 7 p.m. in the GHS Media Center.



